

VERMONT LEAGUE OF CITIES AND TOWNS
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
Tuesday, October 1, 2024
MINUTES
VLCT Board Members Present (in person): Bill Fraser, Mary Ann Goulette, Michael Hogan, Julie Hance, Ann Lawless, Mayor Doenges, Georgette Wolf-Ludwig, Delsie Hoyt, Charlie Hancock
VLCT Board Members Present (via Zoom): Joe Major, Mayor Lott.
VLCT Staff Present (in person): Ted Brady, Josh Hanford, Seth Abbene, Jessi Hill, Abby Friedman, Joe Damiata, Emmanuel Ajanma, Katie Buckley, Kelly Avery, Elena Esteban and Jeremy Weiss.
Others Present in Person: Jackie Higgins, Charles Stafford, Brian Young, Bruce Urie.
Others Present via Zoom: Todd Odit 
Agenda Item #1: Call to order by the President
President Bill Fraser called the meeting to order at 12:00 p.m. 
Agenda Item #2: Additions and Deletions to the Agenda
No changes to the agenda.
Agenda Item #3: Consent Agenda
Mike Hogan moved to approve the minutes of September 5, 2024, and accept the October personnel report. Mayor Doenges seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously. 
Agenda Item #4: Organizational Update
Ted Brady provided an organizational update and provided updates on completing a real estate assessment for a future VLCT home, Local Government Investment Pool, Welcoming and Engaging Communities Cohort 3.0, manager and Administrator recruitment, Municipal Operations Assistance Team, Municipal Assistance Center new updates and recent trainings, and Risk Management Services. Ted shared a new “Town Careers” recruitment video produced by VLCT.
Agenda Item #5: Discuss Workplan
Ted Brady presented the 2024 Q3 workplan update. He then asked Board members to consider what new items the board may wish to see added to the 2025 workplan. He asked Board members: 1) what unmet needs do you see out there and 2) what do you see VLCT being able to help with?   Mayor Doenges said he’d like to see continued focus on providing municipalities with assistance accessing state and federal funds. Bill Fraser said the focus on recruitment, especially of police officers, is important. Jessie Baker encouraged work reducing the increasing pitting of small towns vs. large towns, and instead focusing on a campaign about why local government is a good thing. She encouraged work recruiting great elected officials too.  Georgette encouraged including civics education in the workplan to ensure the general public understands the value of local government. 

Agenda Item #6: Approve 2025 VLCT Budget and Membership Dues
Seth Abbene presented the 2025 VLCT Budget and membership dues. Mayor Doenges moved to approve the 2025 budget and the 2025 Membership dues. Jessie Baker seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously. 
Agenda Item #7: Appoint 2025 Equity Committee
Ted Brady presented the Equity Committee appointment recommendations and asked the VLCT board for approval. Delsie Hoyt moved to appoint the equity committee as proposed. Mary Ann Goulette seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously. 

The appointees included: Al Voegele; Alyssa Johnson; Amanda Smith; Cate Cross; Deborah Wright; Joy Dubin Grossman; Mary Ann Goulette; Joe Major; Kristin Atwood; Matthew LeFluer; Nick Morland; Sarah Wraight; Cymone Bedford; Carol Caldwell-Edmonds; Marcey Carver; Jessica Alexander; Karen Godnick
Agenda Item #8: Consider Amendments to Municipal Policy
Ted Brady informed the board there are no additional amendments to the Municipal Policy received by staff. He went on to explain how the hybrid annual meeting will occur later in the day.
Agenda Item #9: Legislative Update
Josh announced the hiring of Samantha Sheehan who will be joining VLCT as the new Policy and Advocacy Specialist. Josh offered updates on the summer study committees that VLCT is involved in. Bill Fraser discussed the recent press conference addressing homelessness issues and offering policy solutions. He suggested that the board adopt the policies presented as an official league position. Julie Hance moved to ask VLCT staff to draft a letter that represents a strong statement from the VLCT Board that the State needs to act on the homeless issue. Georgette Wolf-Ludwig seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously. 
Agenda Item #10: Executive Session 
No executive session was needed.
Agenda Item #11: Other Business
Ted announced board member Georgette Wolf-Ludwig was named 2024 Vermont clerk of the year. Georgette shared some remarks with the board. Nikki Stevens has resigned from the selectboard in Bradford and Ted shared the nominating committee will get together to make an appointment for approval at the upcoming November 21st board meeting. 
Agenda Item #12 Adjourn
The meeting adjourned at 2:27 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Jeremy Weiss, 
Membership and Administrative Coordinator
As approved by VLCT Board of Directors on November 21, 2024

View Meeting here: https://us06web.zoom.us/rec/play/uAYX3XP3wyMnwtiJ3ZNN5mxqKtPjV1SBCaAR0QWKSYcCpgMMQFDC4CcD7bq9mcsq1_esWYsWcRoUso7o.BLEiQMinxgHvswKO
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